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DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

Year 8 Aquatics Camp 
22nd to 24th February 

 
Governing Council Meeting 

Monday 27th February 
7.30pm 

 
Year 8 Immunisations 

Monday 6th March 
 

Governing Council AGM 
Monday 20th March 

7.30pm 
 

School Sports Day 
Friday 10th March  

 
Adelaide Cup Public 

Holiday 
Monday 13th March  

 
Year 12 Elevate Seminar 

Thursday 16th March 
 

Young Leaders Day - 
Primary 

Monday 20th March
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From the Principal 

 

 

 

little Italian exchange student 

 

 

 

 

   

Our recent Swimming Carnivals have been great days of competition with 

outstanding participation from students who modeled both our school values 

giving it a go throughout. On behalf of all of the students, I would like to 

express my thanks to all of the volunteers and staff that freely gave their 

time to both plan and stage the two events. Dunstan ran out winners after 

some mighty efforts of students in Rogers who kept their spirits high and set 

challenges. Congratulations Dunstan. Congratulations to all Cup Winners on a 

job well done! 

Many students were asked to swim last night for the Booleroo Swimming 

Team in the MNSEC competition, thank you to all that took this on! A 

spectacular night for the event weather wise. Many thanks to the MNSEC 

schools from Jamestown, Gladstone, Peterborough, Orroroo and Quorn for 

coming along and providing a great night of competition. Thanks also to the 

Swimming Pool Committee and Booleroo Swimming Club for your help on 

the night – fabulous, yet again.  

Thank you to all staff, students and parents who took part in the recent 

school review, we look forward to learning the major drivers for future 

development in ensuring we are building student capacity for learning.  

The Adelaide Football Club coordinates the 'Growing with Gratitude' 
schools program and paid a visit to us on Friday 17th March with the 
primary students while the secondary students were in the swim of things 
at the Swimming Carnival.  

The program aims to improve the mental health, thoughts and habits of 
primary school children, developing an attitude of gratitude by promoting 
kindness, mindfulness and happiness with 200 schools and 40,000 students 
involved. Each of the ‘5 Habits of Happiness’ has a number of different 
activities and actions to practice and aid the development of positive 



 

behaviours. ‘Growing with Gratitude’ is linked with the Australian Curriculum (ACARA); Health and PE 
and consists of a presentation conducted by AFC Community Development Staff. The presentation 
contained videos with the Crows Players and a fun filled guest appearance from their club mascot 
Claude the Crow. Thank you Nigel and Brayden!  

Jenny Stringer 
Principal 

Kindy and Rural Care 

Things have been very busy at the Preschool recently.  On Tuesday last week the children attended 
the Booleroo School Swimming Carnival and enjoyed watching some events and then having our own 
events in the small pool. Thanks must go to the school for allowing our involvement on this busy day 
and the previous week at their swimming lessons when the children were able to be in both the small 
pool and at the shallow end of the larger pool on a hot day, getting more confident in the water. On 
Thursday last week we went to the school and had fun reading books and playing in the playground 
as part of our first transition visit, another later in the term.  Yesterday we had a busy day with a visit 
to Mount View Homes; we sang some songs with actions, joined in on reading a big book and then 
did some games with the 'parachute', fun for all.   
 
Last week and this week the Preschool and one Rural Care child have begun learning how to sew on 
an electric sewing machine.  We have begun sewing straight and curved lines on paper which has 
required some critical thinking. Now we will learn to sew on material, thanks to the Arthur family for 
the donations of material, each child will sew and make their own teddy bear in the next two weeks. 
On Monday, kindy and other sites staff attended a refresher course on CPR at the kindy. More news 
soon! 
 

Kerry Thomas, on behalf of Booleroo Centre District Kindergarten and Rural Care Service.  
 

Primary School 

The students have settled into routine now that swimming has finished and I have seen a lot of 

exciting activities happening in the primary classrooms. Students will now start practising their skills 

during P.E. lessons in readiness for our sports day with Wilmington and Melrose on Friday 10th 

March.  

On Friday Primary student were lucky to get a visit from the Adelaide Crows who came to promote 

their new initiative ‘Growing with Gratitude’.   The programme aims to help teachers, students and 

families develop habits of gratitude, kindness, mindfulness and happiness at home and in the 

classroom. The students really enjoyed the chance to meet the Adelaide Crows mascot ‘Claud the 

Crow,’ and participate in a range of activities, answering questions and having the opportunity to win 

and receive a range of Crows goodies.  



 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to Nigel, Brayden and Claud the Crow for a very rewarding experience. 

Primary classes held their first assembly this week and I would like to congratulate the following 

award winners 

R – Elise F, Patrick Z, Lottie P, Elsa C and Clancy J. 

1/2 – Andreah M, Jemma G, Zaiden V and Darcy J. 

3/4 –  Aidan B, Billy M, Bella H and Zali R. 

5/6 – Tess J and Carly P. 

Congratulations also to our year 6 students; Tayla, Jaden, Sophie, Mia, Henry, William and George 

who were selected in our swimming team for the MNSEC carnival last night. 

Recently at school we have been picking up a large number of food containers left in the yard at 

recess and lunch time without names on them. Could parents please ensure that containers are 

labelled clearly with your child’s name and year level. 

Finally, a reminder that some students at BCDS have severe allergies to a range of foods and we 
would like to take this opportunity to remind parents and students of these. Please avoid packing 
foods in school lunch boxes that contain any nuts or sesame seeds as these foods can make some 
students very sick. Also please be mindful when making cakes for classes to help celebrate birthdays. 

 

Paul Arthur 

Primary Leader 

School News 

BCDS Swimming Carnival 2017 

The weather on Friday was excellent and provided pristine swimming conditions. Early in the 

morning several House Captains, Senior House Leaders and Staff were there to set up for the day 

ahead. It was great to have so much help!  

The new Dunstan and Rogers banners looked fantastic! As always the fierce rivalry was on display, 

but it was clear from the early stages that Dunstan was in superior form this year. They had an 

abundance of numbers at the event and this was reflected in the points total.  



 

There were some tough battles throughout the day for the Age Group Cups. Early last week it was 

looking like the Intermediate Boys and Open Girls Competitions weren’t going to have any 

competitors. This would have been incredibly disappointing, but it is a credit to Ted Arthur, Jack 

Graham, Meg Jarvis, Renae Kretschmer and Claire Pilmore to make a competition for the cups.  

Elise Roocke and Matthew Stringer both achieved perfect scores with some exceptional swimming on 

the day. Jana Cillie and Jaxon Kumnick managed to edge out the McCallum twins, but Ashleigh and 

Lachlan got the upper hand in the breaststroke, preventing the perfect score for their competitors. 

The full list of Cup Winners is below: 

Age Group Runner Up Winner 

6/7 Girls Sophie Orrock (D) 15 points Tayla Sismey (R) 26 points 

6/7 Boys William Hall (D) 17 points Rory Kumnick (D) 26 points 

Junior Girls Ashleigh McCallum (R) 27 points Jana Cillie (D) 33 points 

Junior Boys Lachlan McCallum (R) 27 points Jaxon Kumnick (D) 33 points 

Inter Girls Tiana Poulton (R) 24 points Elise Roocke (D) 35 points 

Inter Boys Ted Arthur (D) 12 points Jack Graham (D) 19 points 

Senior Girls Meg Jarvis (R) 16 points Renae Kretschmer (R) 19 points 

Senior Boys Pieter Cillie (D) 24 points Matthew Stringer (R) 35 points 

  

As previously mentioned Dunstan had a dominant start and were never seriously challenged at any 

point throughout the day. They won by a staggering margin of 354 points! Well done to Dunstan, and 

all the Cup Winners!  

Thanks to all the volunteers, staff and competitors! The day ran very well and it was another 

successful Swimming Carnival. Rogers now needs to turn their attention to Sports Day (Friday 10th 

March, Week 6), where they will try to square the ledger.  

If anyone is available to help on Sports Day, please either contact Lisa Woolford in the front office or 

myself.  

Dunstan:  1142 points 

Rogers:  788 points 

 

Alby Nicholls 

PE Coordinator  

 

MNSEC Swimming 2017 

Once again we hosted the MNSEC Swimming Carnival at the Booleroo Centre Swimming Pool. The weather 

was perfect and the competitors were eager to get in the water. Every year the question is asked ‘How do you 

think we will fair tonight?’. To be honest, it is so hard to predict each year with the student cohorts changing 

so much across the schools. In speaking with the students, it was clear that we were unsure of how we would 



 

go and we were aiming for top 3 finish. If recent form was anything to go by Gladstone High School (GHS) 

were the favourites to take out the shield.  

We had 44 team members this year and every one of them did their part throughout the night. After the first 

few events it was obvious the team morale and belief was growing. It is a credit to our students that we filled 

every event, because not one other school managed to do so on the night. This sheer weight of numbers was 

definitely a contributing factor to our overall success. It didn’t matter if a student had one event or six, every 

point was equally as important and we should be proud of our students’ efforts last night.  

Each year we have students who are called upon late to fill events and they always do it when asked. Of 

special note this year was the late call up of Mia Arthur and Adam Swan. It is the next person up to fill the 

event mentality that allows our school to be so successful at events like this. George Arthur was a reserve, but 

still came along and waited all night just in case he was required to fill an event. This speaks volumes of the 

character of our students, and shows the excellent character they have. He may not have had a swim but we 

appreciate the effort, thanks George!  

In event 19 we had Elise Roocke swimming the Under 16 Backstroke, she was 

going up against her older sister Carla’s record of 35.93 seconds set in 2014. 

After the race Elise was standing at the end of the pool next to our timers, she 

walked across and quietly said (with a huge smile on her face) ‘I think I just 

broke Carla’s record’. Elise did break the record with a time of 35.77 seconds. 

Everyone was ecstatic for Elise, she swam so well and deserved this record with 

the amount of effort she has put in! 

Throughout the night it was hard to gauge who the dominant team was, with 

no obvious standout schools across all age groups. GHS won the Under 16 and Open pennants, and no other 

school won more than a single pennant. We did not win any pennants on the night. GHS won the Year 6/7 

Shield. It was fantastic to see Orroroo Area School win the Handicap Shield in back to back years.  

During the freestyle races it became obvious that our Open Boys were doing very well, and this momentum 

carried across to their relays. Our team consisted of four Year 12 boys - Kyle Blesing, Pieter Cillie, Connor 

Hogan and Matthew Stringer. They put in a dominant performance in the Open Boys Medley Relay and Open 

Boys Freestyle Relay. There were many other great performances on the night but there are too many to 

mention. Well done to Male and Female Champion Swimmers, Abraham Tuckwell (Quorn Area School) and 

Chloe Smart (GHS), with Elise Roocke close behind in third position, well done on a successful night Elise. 

More detailed scores will be provided in the weeks to come as the scores are yet to be officially released. As 

previously stated, no team dominated all age groups, it was incredibly close all night! It is unbelievable to think 

we managed to win the Overall Shield by 9 points without winning a single age group pennant. Each and every 

student, volunteer and staff member should be proud of our team effort. It is hard to put into words how 

proud we are of this team, well done everyone! 

Thanks to Darren Woolford (Jamestown 

Community School) for organising the event, he 

did a superb job once again. Steve Roocke and 

Scott Watson have been our strokes judges for 

numerous years and have been outstanding. 



 

Brenton Hombsch helped with the use of the Dolphin Timing System which continues to add to the 

professionalism and atmosphere of the carnival. The Booleroo Swimming Club did a fantastic job with the 

variety and quality of meals they provided. The Booleroo Pool Committee were great keeping the canteen 

open so late for us. The final thank goes to every volunteer, staff member or student that came along to help 

out or cheer on their school. A sensational all round effort, it was an outstanding carnival and everyone should 

be pleased with their efforts.  

Next week the team for SSSSA Swimming in Adelaide will be released, we should be fielding a good contingent 

this year. Congratulations to our team, it has been 3 years since our last win! My final thank you of the night is 

to all the parents who brought our competitors to the event and supported us throughout the night. We 

wouldn’t be successful without your contribution.  

Alby Nicholls 

PE Coordinator  

 

Community News 

Providing quality dental care for CHILDREN 0-18 years 

Medicare eligible FREE 

All private health extras FREE 

No lengthy wait for appointments 

Phone 86966315 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


